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15 December 2000,


Dear Mr Gurry,








Re: Second WIPO Internet Domain Name Process





EFPIA represents the pharmaceutical industry operating in Europe. Its mission  is to promote pharmaceutical research and development in Europe in order to find better cures that improve human health worldwide. Founded in 1978, its  members comprise 18 national pharmaceutical industry associations and 45 pharmaceutical companies involved in the research, development and manufacturing of medicinal products in Europe for human use.





We have received your letters of 4th August and 13th November 2000 and attachments announcing the launch of the Second WIPO Internet Domain Name Process (WIPO2 RFC-2), for which we thank you. 





We are grateful for the opportunity to take part in the consultation process. Rather than answering the specific latest illustrative List of Issues on “International Nonproprietary Names(INNs) for Pharmaceutical Substances”, we have set out below our general comments and proposed solution. 





After careful consideration, we are in favour of an exclusion for the registration of any domain name incorporating an INN with any registration authority, because INNs are, by definition, names upon which no party can claim any proprietary rights. However, until there are clear rules on exclusion or reserving such ownership to the WHO and a mechanism is  in place which will properly control and enforce the exclusion of registration of any domain name incorporating an INN, we believe that pharmaceutical companies should have the option to register them. This option should be open exclusively to the company  which applied for a given INN and pursued the selection procedure with the WHO for a particular active ingredient.





Conversely, it should also be possible for such a company to recover the name(s) registered in bad faith by third parties. The above options should apply irrespective of languages and scripts.





We have also received your invitation to join the consultation meeting you are organising in Geneva on 7th February 2001, to address the subject of INNs, and we will reply to this invitation by separate mail.








We remain at your disposal for any further information you may require.








Yours sincerely,








Brian Ager


Director General











c.c. Mr Christopher Gibson, WIPO (by e-mail)


      Dr Yasuhiro Suzuki, Executive Director, WHO – Geneva (by e-mail)


      Dr Harvey Bale, Director General, IFPMA – Geneva (by e-mail)
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